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VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MINUTES 

October 13, 2021 

Attendance: 

Chairman Gary Derr, Vice-Chairman Walt Rupert, Supervisor Mike Kull, Zoning Officer 

Fred Shappell & Secretary, Judy Achy.  Public was represented by David Fox and John 

Fenstermacher. 

 

Call to Order: 

Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 7:00 p.m. with all in attendance 

reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

Motion to approve the minutes of September 8, 2021 made by Walt, 2nd by Mike and 

motion approved unanimously. 

 

Citizens’ Comments:   None Offered. 

 

Reports: 

 (1) 

Fire Department – Mike reported 8 fire calls for the month. 

 (2) 

Planning Commission – Fred reported that at the Planning Commission Meeting, 

plans for the Pedrick subdivision were reviewed but failed DEP sewage module 

and requested 90-day extension which was granted.  The folks from the Temple 

were in and PennDot approved driveway permit. 

 (3) 

Solicitor –   Nothing to Report. 

 (4) 

Zoning Officer – Fred reported 4 Residential Zoning Permit issued but only charged for 3 

as one was a 6-month extension.   

 (5) 

Municipal Authority – John Fenstermacher reported that they are losing their executive 

direction, Marley Daniels who has been excellent by the end of November.   

 (6) 

Road Foreman/Equipment Report –   Gary reported that all equipment is up and running 

with the exception of the Dodge which was still in the garage.  All head walls are in now 

on Spike Blue Road.   

 (7) 

SEO – Nothing to report. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:    

Walt requested that before we sign on with Verizon (Courtney Spitler) for voice over 

IPhone that we make certain we can get service at shed as he sees that this is a real safety 

concern.  Motion by Walt, 2nd by Mike to look into getting this switched over and Walt 
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will contact Courtney Spitler on Thursday, 10/14/21 and work with her trying to get 

service to the Township Shed. 

 

Walt also reported that the MS4 is moving forward and the only thing noted was the 

deficit of not having 2 educational programs per year.   

    

Approval of Bills:  Motion made by Mike, 2nd by Walt to ratify the payment of Bills and 

motion approved unanimously. 

Adjournment: 

Motion by Walt to adjourn @ 8:00 PM, 2nd by Gary and motion approved unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Judy Achy, Valley Township Secretary 


